

Broughton Primary School: 14.07.2025

Wk 07/07/2025		
	Attendance	Unauthorised
Catbells	98.75%	0.0%
Haystacks	96.54%	1.54%
Barrow	98.15%	0.0%
Dodd	99.58%	0.0%
Blencathra	97.5%	2.5%
Skiddaw	98.89%	1.11%
Whole School	98.43%	0.71%

Friday 11/07/2025		
	Golden Sweatshirt	
Reception	Penny Stamper	
Year 1	Louis Tew	
Year 2	Elliott Hannah	
Year 3	Niamh Shaw	
Year 4	Karter Weir	
Year 5	-	
Year 6	All of them!	

Dear Parents/Carers

Final newsletter of the school year:

It is quite hard to believe that I am sat writing the final newsletter of the school year — where have the months gone since September? It is lovely to reflect back on the year we have had, with so many school, class and individual pupil successes to celebrate. I started my teaching career at Broughton many moons ago (18 years ago) and have now spent five years of that time as Headteacher. I feel so proud and privileged to work at a school filled with wonderful children and staff and supported by lovely families — thank you! Every year in school is so different from the last and I am already really excited to see what we can achieve together next year. I'd like to take this opportunity to wish you a very happy summer break, and hope that you get to enjoy some quality family time before returning to school on Tuesday 2nd September.

Year 6 SATs success and Leavers Assembly:

A HUGE well done and congratulations to all of our Year 6 children who received their SATs results last week. We were absolutely delighted with their results, but most importantly, so were they! They worked incredibly hard in the lead up to the tests, and were supported by our amazing staff team, so the fantastic results were really no surprise! All of our children will leave BPS next week in an excellent position to transition to their next chapter at secondary school. We wish them lots of luck and hope that they keep in touch with us. Our very special Leavers Assembly will be held next Tuesday morning at 9am. All Year 6 families are very welcome to attend this special occasion. Tissues at the ready!

Strive for Five & Attendance Champions:

Congratulations to Reception who were last week's Strive for Five winners with 94% and to our Year 4 class who were Attendance Champions with 99.5%. Well done everybody!



Thank you!

We would like to say a huge thank you to one of our parents, Helen Weir, and her employers Cumbria O&M Services who donated six computer monitors to our school. A big thanks also to Adrian Davis-Johnston and his employers Nuvia and SFIT who have donated 15 laptops to school. These donations are so appreciated by pupils and staff, especially as school budgets are becoming increasingly difficult to manage to be able to afford new high-quality technology for our children. THANK YOU!

Recharge club:

A quick reminder that there will be no Recharge club this Friday and it will resume in Autumn term on a Tuesday afternoon.

Entrance/collection points for September:

We plan to stick to the same entry/collection points for the next academic year:

- Nursery Red Nursery door off the yard
- Reception Reception outdoor area fence
- Year 1/2: Front entrance/Collection at hall doors at rear of school building
- Years 3-6: Front entrance

The doors will be open at 8.40am and closed at 8.50am, with register at 8.55am. Children in Reception to Year 6 should be collected at 3.20pm. All children in Early Years and Key-Stage 1 should be dropped-off and collected by a known adult. Key-Stage 2 children are allowed to walk to and from school by themselves.

Please can we request that you do not park on the school car park or at the bottom of the school drive when dropping off and collecting children. There have been a few instances recently where the bottom of the school drive has been very busy with cars, children walking up the drive and the minibus needing to pull out from the school drive. Keeping our children safe is our number one priority. Blue badge holders are able to park in the disabled bay at the front of the school building.

KABS Summer Disco:

This Thursday in the school hall! Get those dancing shoes ready......





KABS Summer Fun Day:

The KABS summer fun day will take place this Friday on our school field. Mr Bounce will be bringing his inflatables for a full day of fun for all of our pupils. During the afternoon, KABS volunteers will be setting up a snack and refreshment stall for the children to purchase. If your child would like to buy anything, please can they bring their money to school in a sealed and labelled envelope. The price list is below:



Year 1 – 6 fell walk:

It is too early to tell just yet what Cumbrian weather conditions we will be faced with next Monday for the walk and so I will post a reminder on Dojo on Sunday night, closer to the time of the walk. All children will need a packed lunch with plenty of refreshments, and appropriate and comfortable footwear. If you haven't already done so, please could we ask for a donation of £5 towards the cost of the coach transportation which can be paid for online on SchoolMoney. Many thanks for the donations already received.

KABS lottery:

Congratulations to our July winners:

- 1st £50 Emily Barcock
- 2nd £30 Craig Burns
- 3rd £20 Dawn Elliott



Dates for your Summer 2:

Please note that dates for various events will be added to this list throughout the term and so please check dates weekly to keep up to date.

- Monday 14th Friday 18th July Year 5&6 swimming sessions
- Wednesday 16th Thursday 17th July Year 2 Bassenfell residential
- Thursday 17th July KABS End-of-year disco
- Friday 18th July KABS Summer fun day on school field
- Monday 21st July Year 1- Year 6 walk
- Tuesday 22nd July 9-10am Year 6 Leaver assembly
- Tuesday 22nd July 1.10pm Break up for summer
- Tuesday 2nd September 8.45am Return to school for beginning of autumn term

Kind regards,

A. Beusher

Mrs A Bewsher - Headteacher

